
  
From: Karen Joyal [mailto:kjoyal4@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2015 6:01 PM 

To: * City Manager Office 

Subject: Closure of Auburn Street for Halloween 
  

Dear Tom, 
 
I am writing once again requesting Auburn Street be closed on the evening of Halloween, 
October 31st, from the entrance at the round-about to Franklin Street intersection from 5 pm 
until 8 pm.  As you know, I am a resident of Auburn Street and I am making this request due to 
the fact that Auburn Street has an incredibly large amount of children Trick-or-Treating (I had 
over 1,400 last year) and it is dangerous to have automobile traffic with so many children.  I 
have spoken to many of my neighbors and all agree that it would be safer for the kids to have 
the street closed.  I really do not exaggerate when I say that I had over 1,400 children last year 
and it seems that this number increases with the popularity of the street on Halloween. 
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration and if you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me via email or my cell phone number is 545-5086. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Karen Joyal 
31 Auburn Street 

Concord, NH 03301       
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